
Important Notice:  English blood stocks of red blood cells are low, with an Amber 
alert issued by the National Blood and Transplantation Service. 
 
Considering the current low blood stocks, we would like to support members to continue to perform 
most major vascular surgery which constitutes P1 and P2 cases. In most cases there little need for 
blood transfusion, and in most cases, open aortic surgery, the need for transfused blood is obviated 
with the use of cell salvage. (https://fssa.org.uk/_userfiles/pages/files/covid19/prioritisation_master_28_01_22.pdf) 
 
Cell salvage should in addition be considered for any vascular procedure where it might prevent 
need for stored blood transfusion (i.e., lower limb arterial bypass or major amputation). 
 
You should also consider the prophylactic administration of Tranexamic acid when major blood loss 
is anticipated during surgery. (https://academic.oup.com/bjs/advance-article/doi/10.1093/bjs/znac252/6678119)  
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